
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

March 19, 2024 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Advancing Women’s Health Research and Innovation” 

This executive order would direct agency actions to expand and improve research on 
women’s health. Implementing this executive order would have no impact on costs and 
revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of this executive order include closing 
existing research gaps and maximize the potential to prevent, diagnose, and treat health 
conditions in women. Implementing this executive order would have no impact on 
mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the 
Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2024. The 
agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include the Departments of 
Health and Human Services, Defense, Veterans Affairs, and Agriculture; the 
Environmental Protection Agency; and the National Science Foundation. 


